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Minutes of the BOXFORD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM #1

January 7, 2016   7:30PM

Present:  Peter Delaney, Lana Spillman, Frank DiLuna (7:37PM), Natasha Grigg, Mark Mitsch, Paris Beckett, Alan Fowler, Director Ross Povenmire

Absent: Minutes Sec’y Judi Stickney

Others Present: Charles and Stephanie Hatch, Nancy Merrill, John Dold, Greg Hochmuth, Nancy Merrill, Steve Davis, Alan Benson, Carol Johnson, Randy Johnson, Lou Athanas, Chris Barensfeld, Bob Prokop, Greg Murrer, Peter Morbeck, Chris Huntress, Judy Gore, Margaret Chow-Menzer, Bob Hazelwood, Jim Doherty, Beverly Ingalls, David Ingalls, Bonnie Lucas, and others.

Meeting Called to Order:

With a quorum present, Chairman Delaney called the meeting to order at 7:31PM.


· NOI 114-1223: Middleton Road Culvert, 37-1-1&3, Boxford DPW, Culvert: Documents Submitted: 

· Public Notice: To replace a degraded culvert that lies under Middleton Road with a 14’ by 8’ concrete box culvert located on a tributary stream to Fish Brook
· WPA Form 3: Notice of Intent (Revised)
· Proposed Culvert Replacement: Drainage Analysis: Middleton Road Crossing Crooked Pond Stream, prepared by Michael O’Neill, PE, dated November 13, 2015
· Plans: Notice of Intent, Crooked Pond Stream Crossing, prepared by Michael O’Neill, PE, dated December 2, 2015 (2 pages)
Gregg Murrer of the Lakes Ponds and Streams Committee, along with Bob Prokop of Wetland Consultant Services, met with the Conservation Commission to discuss the Middleton Road culvert project, which will be funded in part with a Trout Unlimited grant and a FEMA grant. Murrer provided plans and maps for the Commission to view as he made his brief presentation. There was a discussion on the date of the wetland delineation and the timing of the issuance of an Order of Conditions. Povenmire explained that his notes of the site visit were prepared after the fact, from memory. Prokop addressed the wetland delineation issues. After discussion, the applicant requested to close the hearing and the Commission took the following action:

At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Spillman, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to close the hearing for NOI 114-1223, Middleton Road Culvert, under the Act and the Bylaw. 

Spillman noted that it is a hazard mitigation FEMA application grant and that should be noted on the Order of Conditions. 
· Continued NOI 114-1221: 17 Pye Brook Lane, 30-2-2, Ovanes
Documents Submitted:

· Public Notice: To construct an in-ground swimming pool, pool house, patios, walkways, retaining walls and to conduct landscaping improvements within 100 feet of Bordering Vegetated Wetlands and within the 200-foot Riverfront Area.
· Plan to Accompany Notice of Intent: 17 Pye Brook Lane, Boxford, Mass.; Williams & Sparages; Scale: 1” =10’; date: November 4, 2015, Revised 11/30/15
· WPA Form 3: Notice of Intent
Greg Hochmuth, Williams and Sparages, representing the applicant, provided the Commission with updates to the plans since the last meeting, noting that there was a site visit since the last meeting and Hochmuth incorporated the Commission’s recommendations into the revised plan. He noted there were no comments from the DEP. There was a discussion on the amount of impervious area and the mitigation plantings, and a request that the plan show that the entire upland is Riverfront Area. After discussion, Hochmuth requested to continue the hearing.

At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by DiLuna, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1221, 17 Pye Brook Lane, to January 21, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· Continued NOI 114- : Boxford Roads, Boxford DPW (Requested to be continued)

The Director requested to continue this hearing until a DEP number is issued.
On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-, Boxford roads project, to January 21, under the Act and the Bylaw. 

· Update on Boxford Common Construction: Margaret Chow-Menzer of the Permanent Building Committee (PBC), provided a brief update on the activities taking place on the site. Bob Hazelwood, also of the PBC, contributed to the discussion. Chris Huntress of Huntress Sports, provided details on the construction preparation activities. Greg Hochmuth, the appointed environmental monitor, provided information on the erosion control issues that have been addressed. Jim Doherty of RAD Sports, provided details on the trucks and trucking schedule.  The Commission emphasized that work with heavy equipment should take place when the ground is frozen and should cease when there is heavy rain.  There ensued a discussion on the temporary closure of the property to the public, while the project is under construction. Nancy Merrill of BTA-BOLT suggested that they put signs up at the trailheads, noting that the trails are temporarily closed. After a brief discussion, the Commission agreed.  Alan Benson stated that the contract and drawings are on the website, but the latter are difficult to download due to their size.
· Discussion of License Renewals for Agricultural Use of Conservation Lands: The Director provided several licenses for various town-owned conservation areas in town and the Commission discussed the options for reviewing and renewing licenses, as well as maintenance issues. Licensees Chris Barensfeld, Randy Johnson, Bob Hazelwood, and Lou Athanas contributed to the discussion. Beverly Ingalls, Bonnie Lucas, and Steve Davis, all of BTA-BOLT, also contributed to the discussion. At the conclusion of the discussion, the Chair advised the Commission will be discussing the licenses at a future meeting.
· Discussion of Enforcement Order Compliance at 18 Saddle Hill Road: The Director provided an update on the Enforcement Order compliance, noting that some of the things have been done, but that others need to wait until spring. 
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to authorize the Director to issue a letter to the homeowner at 18 Saddle Hill Road noting that their project is in substantial compliance to the Enforcement Order and suggested that salt marsh hay or straw be placed over the site to stabilize the bare soil. 

· COC 114-837: 44 Winding Oaks Way, 31-2-16.1, Liptrot: The Director advised that the swimming pool was never constructed and he had prepared a Certificate of Compliance checking the invalid Order of Conditions box.
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to issue the Certificate of Compliance for 44 Winding Oaks Way, indicating that nothing was constructed, under the Act and the Bylaw. 

9:34PM
OTHER BUSINESS

· Emerald Ash Borer: Commissioner Spillman advised she attended a seminar on the Emerald Ash Borer, along with the Director, and provided a report to the Commission. 
9:44PM 
ADJOURN
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to adjourn at 9:44PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
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